



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 25 JULY 2019

1. **Attendance:** D Collins, A Oliver, M Bohmer, B. Druwitt, R. Hill, J. Hill, S. Collins, B. Collins
2. **Apologies:** J Hennesey, J Druwitt, D Wescombe, P. Reid, M. Collins, R. Molier
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated March 2019 –
Moved: - Seconded:
 - 3.2. Previous Minutes dated 25 June 2019 –
Moved: B. Druwitt - Seconded: M Bohmer
4. **Business Arising:**
 - 4.1. RSAs, there is one coming up at the bowls club Wednesday 8th of August 10:30am to 3:30pm – send out a message to the committee to see if there is anyone that can attend.
 - 4.2. Captains – BJ A2s, Galvs, Bash & Gus all happy to go around again. Shane had spoken to some of the U16s and there are a few players looking to play seniors this year.
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. NIL
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. AEHCA Motions to be discussed
 - 6.1.1. Strath Motion to have U16 age raised to U17
 - 6.1.1.1. Feedback from Peter Reid –
Can't say I'm a big fan of the Strath u16/u17 proposal. My biggest issue is the 3 year age difference between top age and bottom age players. Not sure if Christopher is due to come up to under 16's, but he would be facing 17 year old opening bowlers who already play A grade. But also imagine someone else that doesn't have Christopher's technique. They would stand no chance. Good recipe to lose more players.
"As a club we believe that providing young players with an additional season of junior cricket will assist to increase the rate of players transitioning from junior cricket into senior cricket".
So what about all their current under 16's that already play seniors? They don't need transitioning, so they presumably won't play under 17's. Seems to be about winning premierships.
 - 6.1.1.2. Feedback from Mick Collins –
After having involvement with the U16's last season, my opinion is the kids coming up from the age group under would face to much of a task, to the point it could be dangerous. Really a 17 year could be bowling to a 14 year old. I would imagine also it will not offer clubs an incentive to promote their youth which could just force them to play down in town. Bad call!!
With the heat policy I just can't work out why the Hills cricket temperature guidelines are based on Adelaide temperature, but no real opinion on this one.
 - 6.1.2. Wistow Motion to have heat policy made the same throughout the senior grades
 - 6.1.3. AEHCA – SACA Pilot Program

7. Correspondence Out

7.1. Nil

8. Sponsorship Report

8.1. Nil

9. Ground's Report

9.1. Everything is going ok at this stage

9. Recreation Grounds

9.1. Inspection yesterday/today

9.2. 2 way access now

10. Senior Report

10.1. Need to keep chasing up players

10.2. Still might nominate four sides for next season, review if required

10.3. Jayden to get an add together for the courier regarding player/coach

11. Alexandra & Eastern Hills Cricket Association

11.1. SACA Pilot Program – someone at SACA would spend 1-2 days per week helping the association with the administration tasks. Would likely to double our costs for the season with the Association. Not sure if the costs are being subsidised by SACA or the Association. Only for 12 months, then it will be reassessed. Not an issue of the club not being able to afford the cost, more that clubs weren't asked about it prior to the acceptance. Question worth raising, what are the expectations/accountability of the people doing the work. Club would be absorbing the cost as we have already set subs for the season. – Dave to communicate our concerns with the program and lack of consultation and be very clear around a cost that we need to bear over and above what we were expecting.

11.2. Junior Cricket Proposal – Consensus is that the club does not support increases age limit to U17

11.3. Motion to Change Heat Policy – Club's position is to leave policy as it currently stands

12. Junior Report

12.1.

13. Bar News

13.1. Nil

14. Social Report

14.1. Going great

15. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

15.1. NIL

16. Clothing / Equipment

16.1. Jeremy hasn't been able to get in contact with Nelson Team Wear who supplied our hats previously. He has sent through 6 new designs and was hoping to get some feedback from the committee and a vote on which ones we want to go with

- 16.1.1.1. Resolved that the options will be distributed to the whole committee everyone to send back best two options and go from there.

17. General Business

- 9.2. Committee to trial Team App in order to better communicate with the whole committee
- 9.3. Proposal to do a survey for current players/junior parents to get feedback on what we do well, what we can improve on, what they would like to see – create a list of questions and email through to club email to have something put together
- 9.4. Juniors to trial again the player of the week getting a family meal voucher to try and get families back to the club
- 9.5. Meat Tray raffle to be revived possibly once a month, Downsy to look into this.

18. Next Meeting: Tuesday 27th August 2019

19. Meeting Closed: 8:07